
 

 

 
 

Take notice that the Council of the Summer Village of Horseshoe Bay is proposing to pass two bylaws pursuant 
to Section 631 and 632 of the Municipal Government Act. The purpose of the public hearing is to obtain public 
input on the proposed bylaws: 

Bylaw No.: 121/2019 
Short Title: Bylaw to Adopt an Intermunicipal Development Plan (IDP) 
Description: The Municipal Government Act (MGA), s. 631, requires all municipalities to adopt an IDP with 

each of its municipal neighbors. The IDP reflects mutual agreement on growth and shared 
services between two or more municipalities 

 This IDP, adopted by Bylaw, identifies a 50 year development strategy within the County of St. 
Paul No. 19 and the Summer Village of Horseshoe Bay intermunicipal area. It also provides a set 
of policies for those lands that each Council and Administration will use as a basis for decision-
making on land use, transportation and servicing matters within the IDP area. The IDP also 
informs citizens and businesses on intermunicipal priorities. 

 
Bylaw No.: 122/2019 
Short Title: Bylaw to Adopt a Municipal Development Plan (MDP) 
Description: The purpose of the Municipal Development Plan Bylaw is to adopt a Municipal Development 

Plan which has been prepared in accordance with Section 632(1) of the Municipal Government 
Act, R.S.A. 2000, Chapter M-26. The MDP is the primary planning policy document for use at the 
municipal level. It is intended to provide a framework for the ongoing development of the 
Summer Village of Horseshoe Bay. 

 
Date: _August 17, 2019 ___________ 
Time: _10:00 a.m.________________ 
Location:  Martin Recreation Center, Summer Village of Horseshoe Bay 
  

Anyone who is interested in speaking on either of the proposed bylaws is encouraged to attend the public 
hearing or alternatively present a written submission no later than August 12, 2019. These written submissions 
will be included in the Council agenda package and should be clearly marked to include the Bylaw number.  Oral 
submissions may be made at the Public Hearing without prior notification to the Summer Village of Horseshoe 
Bay. Persons making an oral submission shall: 

• Be allowed 5 minutes to speak 

• State their name and address 

• Indicate if they are speaking on behalf of a client, company or group of citizens 

• Indicate whether they are speaking for or against the bylaw 
 
Submissions will become part of the public record, and as such, will be subject to the provisions of the Freedom 
of Information and Protection of Privacy Act.  A copy of the proposed bylaws can be obtained by contacting 
Norman Briscoe, CAO at the Village office at (780)645-4677, or by email to svhorseshoebay@gmail.com. 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 


